
Trafalgar Castle School Day Camp 
COVID-19 Protocol 

 
All staff and campers must be fully vaccinated to be eligible to attend Trafalgar Castle School Day 
Camp. Proof of vaccination is required at the time of registration.  
 
Trafalgar Castle School Day Camp follows health protocols and guidelines as set out by the Durham 
Region Health Department and the Ministry of Health’s COVID-19 Safety Guidelines for Camps. 
Protocols must be adhered to by all campers and staff and are subject to updates in alignment with 
applicable public health guidance. Campers may be required to complete daily screenings, masking 
or social distancing as set out by governing health departments.  
 
Trafalgar Castle School Day Camp is a mask-friendly environment. Masks are optional for all 
campers and staff who wish to wear masks at camp. It is an expectation that everyone in our camp 
community promotes a welcoming and inclusive environment and remains respectful of each 
individual’s choice.  
 
Additional COVID-19 Protocols: 
 

• Pick-up and drop-off will be held in a designated area outside on the grounds of Trafalgar 
Castle School; 

 
• Parents and guardians should not enter the camp or go beyond the designated drop-off or 

pick-up area unless deemed necessary following applicable public health measures;  
 

• Regular cleaning and disinfecting of high touch surfaces will be practiced at Trafalgar Castle 
School Day Camp; 

 
• All shared reusable equipment will be properly cleaned and disinfected as needed; 

 
• Campers will be encouraged to practice good hand-hygiene; 

 
• Physical distancing will be promoted when indoors as much as possible; 

 
• Outdoor activity will be encouraged as much as possible; 

 
• If a camper or staff member begins to experience COVID-19 symptoms at camp, parents 

will be contacted and asked to pick the camper up immediately; 
 

• Campers will be required to follow public health guidelines at the time of camp; and 
 

• Daily screening may be required. 


